Downtown Aesthetic Improvement Committee Meeting

October 6, 2012

In Attendance: Mike B., Deirdre P., Elly T., Jennifer C.D., Joan C., Tarin G. & Sean

Meeting Location: Panera Bread & Downtown Walkthrough

As our first meeting as a committee we had a great discussion of how we can beautify Port Chester.  Many issues and solutions were discussed, plus we got some great Port Chester history from those who have lived in PC for many years.  We walked from Panera Bread onto Westchester Avenue towards the Capitol and up to Pearl Street, down Pearl onto Irving Avenue and around the corner where we found a new seafood wholesaler on Broad Street.

One of our main focuses was the train station area. As Mike B. mentioned, the train station is the "entry door to Port Chester". This is the first area visitors see when they come off  the train and right now, it does not look very welcoming.
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We discussed analyzing the relationship that some of the surround towns (those with beautiful, well-kept train stations) have with MTA and what they did to get the cooperation of the MTA. For example, the rust underneath the train tracks is not very appealing. This is a high traffic area and visible by many. We also talked about those brown walls and how they can be painted, possibly have an artist or a school paint a mural.   

[image: image2.png]



We spoke about all the shrubs and this vacant property.  By clipping the shrub, transplanting some flowers and other plants will increase this entrance's appeal. With the vacant property, we will investigate who the owner is.  There is a possibility that this property may belong to the MTA.  Some suggestion, if that is the case, maybe to open a visitor center or an MTA police center / or ticket booth. If not we'd like to see this property transformed into a news stand, cyber cafe, or even pop up art galleries until these vacancies are sold.
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We observed this huge glass structure just hidden behind the bus stop.  This structure has no purpose of being there.  It does not belong to the current structure.  This must be removed!
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We looked at the The Capitol.  We observed that with a new awning and a paint job, that this can really change things around, visually (we acknowledge that the Capitol did much than just that). We also discussed that the owner of El Tio, whom was featured in an article, mentioned that his business was booming due to the renovation of the Capitol. He said he has future plans to re-design his business and make it friendlier for the new clientele looking for a bit to eat when they come to a show or concert at the theater.  This gentleman may help us approach other local businesses and serve as an example of how small changes such as clean up store fronts, less poster and signage on front windows, and clearer bilingual menus can help them generate more income and make it less of an eye sore.
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We spoke about what the ordinance are for store front windows. Should posters be up so high? Where should they be located?  Can we ask that this information be translated in English?  There may be services or events taking place that many may not know about because they are being promoted in Spanish.  
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We saw this upholstery business that can clearly use some blinds or curtains to cover up the second floor windows.  You can see the furniture crammed on top of each other.  Another great idea by Jennifer C.D., was to cover up these windows with art, possibly display art work from the kids in our school district.
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What a great place for a mural or an ad! Questions came up about who owns this property and how can we find out what they'll be doing with it.  Eyesore!
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We spoke about the ordinance are for property maintenance and what would be our approach.  These buildings need a new paint job.  Should they stay the color they are now, should these building be different colors or should they be all one color?  Why are businesses not caring about the aesthetics of their businesses?

[image: image10.png]



We found this broken down phone stand on Westchester Avenue and corner of Main Street.  Why hasn't it been removed or why hasn't it been replaced?

During our meet and greet, we discussed many more issues such as finding out that there was a "Sign Committee" that was in charge of designing and developing signs that would attract and highlight some of our attractions and the village board knock them down after a year+ of hard work by this committee.  Deirdre P. will find out if this committee can be revived.  It would be great to see what they had in mind and have this committee possibly join People for a Better Port Chester.

We would also like to congratulate Mike Brescio as he was chosen by the group present as Group Leader!
Below are some of the things that were also mentioned, I am sorry that I missed a few so please feel free to add to this email and share with those who did not attend.

· Analyze the Rye and Pelham Train Station 

· Is there a relationship between Mr. Steers, village manager, and the MTA? 

· SUNY Purchase might be able to paint a mural underneath the train station 

· Pop up Art Galleries / Public Art such as those cows and horses found in Stamford,CT. 

· Flood the complaint line 

· Ask the Westchester Cornell Extension Master Gardner Program if they'd like to take on a project, planting flowers and other plants by the train station 

· What is the ordinance regarding satellites on sides of buildings? 

· Become familiar with the town's Chamber of Commerce

Next Meeting Date and Time will be announced.
